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CITY OF NEWPORT BEACH

Board of Library Trustees Minutes 

Regular Meeting

December 15, 2009 – 5:00pm



















CONVENED AT 5:08pm

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL
Trustees Present:


Karen Clark, Chairing the meeting







Kathleen Peterson







Lynn Crutchley







Theresa Chase (arrived at 5:12)
Trustees Absent:


Stephanie Murguia

Staff Present:



Cynthia Cowell, Library Services Director







Susan Warren, Library Services Manager








Tim Hetherton, Reference Supervisor / Training Coordinator
Genesis Hansen, Web Services and Circulation Services Coordinator 







Elaine McMillion, Administrative Assistant

PUBLIC PRESENT / COMMENTS – The Board of Library Trustees wished Susan Warren well in her retirement and presented her with a plaque to thank her for her 24 years of service to the Library. Susan is retiring on December 18, 2009. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Crutchley/Trustee Peterson) to approve meeting minutes from the Regular Board Meeting of November 17, 2009.   Motion carried by acclamation. 
The December 1, 2009 Study Session was noted as having been cancelled.
ACTION ITEMS
Central Library Study Room Policy 
Reference Supervisor and Training Coordinator Tim Hetherton presented a Central Library Study Room Policy to the Board of Library Trustees for review.  The three study rooms located on the second floor of the Central Library are available for public use from Monday through Sunday for up to four hours during the hours the Library is open.  This policy was created to alleviate tumult caused from several customers wanting to use the room at the same time and to accommodate customers in a more organized and functional manner.  A review of the new policy’s outcome will be addressed at a future Board meeting.
It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Chase/Trustee Crutchley) to adopt the Central Library Study Room Policy changing it from “for four hours” to “up to four hours”. Motion carried by acclamation.  
Acceptance of $7,500 Check
A copy of the letter and a check in the amount of $7,500 from the Crowley Family Foundation was reviewed.  The donation was given in memory of Joseph and Charlotte Crowley, whose children, grandchildren and extended family have enjoyed using the Newport Beach Public Library over the years.  It was the family’s request that this gift be used to purchase juvenile non-fiction materials and juvenile special programming for the Balboa Branch Library.  

It was motioned, seconded and passed (Trustee Chase/Trustee Crutchley) to accept the $7,500 check from the Crowley Family Foundation for purchase of Balboa Branch Library materials as specified in the letter.  Motion carried by acclamation.  
DISCUSSION ITEMS
Corona del Mar Update
Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell reported that there has been record attendance at the story hours.  About fifty staff members and their families attended a Christmas party there on Friday, December 4.  The Friends of the Library provided pizzas for this event.   The Corona del Mar Annual Christmas Walk was held the same week and approximately four hundred people visited the branch.  The rodent problem has continued and hopefully will be rectified soon.  
City Hall Update

Cynthia gave a review of the recent updates on City Hall.  The possible plan has been approved and the removal of dirt should begin the middle of January 2010.  Relocation of the dirt will save the project approximately five million dollars.  The Central Library expansion is still included in the planning process.  The project should be out to bid around the first of August 2010.  The Civic Center Community Room will hold approximately 150 people, smaller than the Friends Meeting Room.  It is anticipated that construction will be completed sometime in 2012.  The City Arts Commission is still working toward public art.
Critical Review of Online Database Resources & Services and Database Usage Report

Web Services and Circulation Services Coordinator Genesis Hansen gave an overview of the Library’s online database resources and services, cost and usage statistics on the computer.  The decision to buy a particular database is driven by community, school and business needs.  Use often depends upon market fluctuations and trends.  
Holiday Closure December 24, 2009 through January 1, 2010
It was discussed that as part of the City’s cost-saving measure recently approved by City Council the Library will be closed from 1:00 p.m. on December 24, 2009 through January 1, 2010.  Appropriate adjustments are being made on borrowing schedules to ensure no items will be due during the closure. Book drops will be available and emptied by one staff member during the closure.  The website will also be available during the closure allowing catalogue searching, online holds, renewals and fee payments, audio and eBook downloads, online research databases, and viewing of the event calendar.  All four Library locations will reopen on Saturday, January 2, 2010 at 9:00 a.m.  
Communications 

Customer Comments – Reviewed and discussed. 
Monthly Reports

Library Activities – Reviewed and discussed.
Financial Report – Reviewed and discussed.  
Board of Trustees’ Monitoring List – Reviewed.
Library Services Director Report – The Library Services Director Cynthia Cowell addressed plans for filling the two vacancies from retirements.  In February 2010 staff plans to have the Pasadena Library’s Library Services Director come to the Newport Beach Library to discuss ways in which the Library could better market their services. The What’s Cooking at the Library series was discussed.    
Trustees Reports

Library Foundation Liaison – Cynthia Cowell reported on some fund raising suggestions she has forwarded to the Foundation.  
Friends of the Library Liaison – The Friends sponsored puppet shows held at Central and Mariners had very high attendance.  
DSLS Liaison – Trustee Theresa Chase stated that DSLS tickets will officially go on sale on Monday, December 21 and the mailer will be sent to NBPL Foundation members and those on the regular mailing list in January.
Other Items of Interest – None.
Future Agenda Items – None.
ADJOURNMENT – 6:33pm
Submitted by:
_________________________________________________
Trustee Kathleen Peterson, Secretary
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